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SABINE-NECHES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION 
 

~ P.O. Box 2257 Nederland, Texas 77627 ~ 

Phone: (409) 985-0237, Fax: (409) 985-0540 
Email: snca@ih2000.net Web: www.snchiefs.com 

24-Hour Activation Phone:  409-838-6371 

2018 Board of Directors 

 

Tim Ocnaschek  

President 17-18 

 

Charlie Kosh 

Vice-President 17-18 

 

Robert L. Havens 

Secretary/Treasurer Sept – Dec 2018 

 

Carman Apple 

Sergeant-at-Arms 17-18 

 

Matt Dulaney 

Fire Director 18-19 

 

Dale Jackson 

Fire Director Sept – Dec 2018 

 

Tommy Wells 

Industry Director 18-19 

 

Tommy Shelton 

Industry Director 17-18 

 

John Owens 

Police Director 18-19 

 

Aleta Cappen 

Police Director 17-18 

 

David Frenzel 

At-Large Director 17-18 

 

Stephanie Garsea 

EMS Director 17-18 

 

Sharon Whitley 

Health Director 17-18 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER 2018 MINUTES 
Quorum is (10) Voting Members at Regular Meeting 

 

The 828th Sabine Neches Chiefs Association meeting is 

hereby called to order at 10:14 a.m. September 5th, 2018 at 

Rockin A Cafe, 3520 W. Cardinal Drive Beaumont, Texas 

77704. 

The meeting was hosted by Cheniere. 

Matt Dulaney gave the invocation. 

Tim Ocnaschek led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Host Welcome and Program: Craig Corder, Environmental 

Coordinator, Cheniere Energy. 

Board member Tommy Shelton was excused from the meeting. 

Self Introductions were made by those present. 

 

READING OF THE MINUTES 
 

Tim Ocnaschek asked for “Approval” of the previous month’s 

minutes as e-mailed:  

 

A motion was made by Dale Jackson and seconded by Ricky 

Bodin to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:snca@ih2000.net
http://www.snchiefs.com/
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CORRESPONDENCE: 

 

Salute To Real American Heroes banquet to be held September 6, 2018 at 6:00 pm 

at Wesley United Methodist. Tickets are available on a first come first serve basis 

from Tim Ocnaschek.  
 

Bryant Champagne’s resignation email to the membership: 
 

Bryant Champagne SNCA Board resignation 

Fellow members, 

               I am excited to let the membership know of my new career opportunity.  I have 

recently taken a job with Munro’s Inc. working in their Safety Apparel division.  I resigned 

my current position as Chief with ESD #1, my last day will be August 26th.  It was a 

difficult decision, however, I am very excited about the opportunity that God has 

provided for me.  

               This change in status however, places me in a position were I will not be able to 

serve on the board of directors. I will however, be able to participate in the SNCA, just in 

a different capacity.  I will be more than happy to assist whomever the board decides to 

put in my position as secretary treasurer. 

               I look forward to this new chapter in my life and career, as well as continuing to 

participate as an active member of the SNCA.  Below is my new contact information, my 

number stayed the same but my email address has changed. 

Yours in service, 

Bryant Champagne 
Munro’s Safety Apparel 

Outside Sales Representative 

409-790-5888 

bchampagne@munrosinc.com 

 

E-Vote:  None 
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TREASURERS REPORT: 

As of 8/1/2018: 

 

Checking 

 

 $    49,424.31  

 

CD 

 

 $      4,967.86  

 

CD #2 

 

 $      5,169.69  

 

Total 

 

 $    59,561.86  

    Checking balance includes deduction for $10,000 contribution to LIT Foundation 

as well as check for $10 to juxtapose. 

 

Tim Ocnaschek asked for a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Stephanie 

Garcia made the motion to accept and John Owens seconded.  Motion carried. 
 

OLD BUSINESS:  None. 
 

NEW BUSINESS:   

A. Replacement of the Secretary Treasure was discussed. The Board had a 

special meeting last Friday, 8/31/2018 at 10AM in order to appoint a 

replacement for Bryant Champagne who resigned 8/26/2018. As his email 

informed the membership, he recently accepted a position with Munroe’s 

Safety Apparel and is thus in-eligible to remain a voting member since that 

organization is not currently a member. Guidance for this situation is 

provided in the Constitution, Article IV, sections 6 and 8. 

 

The Board voted unanimously to approve Tim Ocnaschek’s 

recommendation that Louie Havens be appointed to fill the remaining four 

years and four month term of the current Secretary/Treasurer position.  He is 

a long time active member and is four months shy of completing a two year 

term as Fire Director. This position has to be replaced by a person from a 

Fire discipline. Since this will put him in line to run the Association in two 

years, the Board wanted this recommendation to be discussed at this general 

membership meeting. Tim Ocnaschek asked for membership discussion of 

concurrence to affirm the Board’s appointment. There were no membership 

comments which Tim verbally stated he would take as concurrence. 

 

B. Discussion and possible action to replace the Fire Director Position for the 

remaining four months of Louie Havens term pending membership 

concurrence. Again, in concurrence with the Constitution, Article IV, 

sections 6 and 8, the B Consensus was that this short term appointment 
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should be to an experienced and dedicated Fire member who was neither 

planning nor willing to be formally elected to that position in December 

which might create an unfair advantage to potential nominees. The Board 

unanimously approved Tim Ocnaschek recommendation that Dale Jackson 

be appointed to fill the remaining four months of Chief Havens Fire Director 

Position. Tim Ocnaschek asked for membership discussion of concurrence 

to affirm the Board’s appointment. There were no membership comments 

which Tim verbally stated he would take as concurrence. 

  

C. Action regarding the replacement of the membership committee chair was 

discussed. Chief Champagne’s resignation vacated this position. In 

accordance with the Constitution, Article VII, section 1 Tim Ocnaschek 

discussed with the Board his intention to appoint Brian Markland (Lucite) to 

the position of Membership Committee Chair. Over the last six to eight 

months, Bryant has asked for someone to take over several times. Brian has 

been an active member and is in the process of recruiting another member 

agency and is willing. Tim Ocnaschek asked for membership discussion of 

concurrence to affirm the Board’s appointment. There were no membership 

comments which Tim verbally stated he would take as concurrence. 

 

D. Action regarding a bereavement request from Federal Prison (BOP) was 

discussed. Under SOG 100-7, the Association received this eligible request 

and is authorized to expend up to $1000 for support of this family. The 

Board recommended to membership the request be approved and a $1000 

donation be made to the family. 

 
From: Michael Mattes <MMattes@bop.gov>  

Sent: Friday, August 10, 2018 9:30 AM 

To: Bryant Champagne <chief1@ocesd1.com> 

Cc: Andrew Brooks <as2brooks@bop.gov> 

Subject: Bereavement Application (1) (Aug 2018) 

  

Brian,  

  

Here is our application per our conversation from last week.  

  

Officer Lee Rutherford was involved in a fatal car accident last week. Lee was on his 

way to work and passed away after approximately a week in ICU. He is survived by his 

wife (Mia, whom is a current employee), his son Taylor and step son, Ethan.  

  

Thank You for your consideration. 

mailto:MMattes@bop.gov
mailto:chief1@ocesd1.com
mailto:as2brooks@bop.gov
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Michael R. Mattes 

Psychology Services - Challenge Program 

Crisis Support Team -Team Leader 

U.S. Dept. of Justice 

P.O. Box 26035 

Beaumont, Texas 77720 

Phone: 409-727-8188 x4559 

Fax:      409-626-3721 

E-Mail:  mmattes@bop.gov 

 

Tim Ocnaschek asked for a motion to approve the Board’s recommendation.  Dale 

Jackson made the motion to accept and Stephanie Garcia seconded.  Motion 

carried. 

 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

1) Salute to Real American Heroes function is tomorrow, September 6 starting 

at 6:00 pm. 

 

2) Brian Markland introduced Mary Naquin who is doing a needs assessment 

for a Community Advisory Panel on Lucite’s behalf. This is similar to those 

done in other community areas, like ExxonMobil in the Charlton Pollard 

Neighborhood and with Lamar University. She addressed the membership to 

solicit collaboration. 

 

3) Chris Bordelon, Beaumont Fire, announced that there is a fundraiser 

scheduled for Chris Singler on September 28 at Beaumont Fire 

Headquarters. A GoFundMe page has also been established. See the attached 

flyer for more details. 
 

 

RECENT EMERGENCIES/ ISSUES: 
 

SNCA There was 0 activation in July.   

SNCA Activations YTD 0 

 

Industry: None 

Municipal Fire: None  

           Law Enforcement: None 

           EMS: None 

mailto:mmattes@bop.gov
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           Health: None 
 

 
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE – MATT DULANEY, CHAIRPERSON) 

Matt Dulaney discussed the upcoming elections for board positions. The following 

individuals have been nominated for positions so far. Matt is still accepting 

nominations. 

 

a. Secretary (Police)  

b. Sergeant At Arms (Carman Apple- incumbent --- no longer eligible)  

c. Fire Director (Dale Jackson-incumbent  --- formerly Louie Havens)   

d. Industry Director (Tommy Shelton-incumbent ) 

e. Police Director (Aleta Cappen- incumbent)  

f. At Large Director (David Frenzel- incumbent)  

g. EMS Director (Stephanie Garsea- incumbent)  

h.        Health Director (Sharon Whitley- appointed incumbent) 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:   BRIAN MARKLAND, CHAIRPERSON  

Reported that the Port of Port Arthur is in the process of joining 

 

CONSTITUTION AND BY-LAWS:  STEVE CURRAN, CHAIRPERSON 

No Report 

 

WEBSITE:  BRIAN SHAJARI, CHAIRPERSON 

No report. 

 

MARINE FIREFIGHTING, SALVAGE, AND RECOVERY COMMITTEE: 
LOUIS HAVENS, CHAIRPERSON 

Louis Havens discussed the opportunity to acquire a couple of 35 foot boats that 

were originally build for Puerto Rico. Discussions are beginning with the 

Navigation District with regard to bringing fireboats to the waterway. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS: Brian Hebert, CHAIRPERSON 

Reminded about Tuesday radio checks for region – approximately 50% 

participation at this time. P25 project is moving forward PSGP awarded the grant 

to finish out the project. SETRRS stakeholders to meet September 11th. 
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INVENTORY:   PAT GRIMES, CHAIRPERSON  

No Report 

 

TRAINING & EDUCATION:  SHAQUEENA NOBLES, CHAIRPERSON  

G200 Elected Officials Workshop September 7 Port Arthur PD 

Operational Communications CCTA Workshop September 12-13 Montague 

Center 

ICS 300-400 September 24-28 Beaumont EOC 

 

Please visit https://www.preparingtexas.org/index.aspx? for the most up to date 

training opportunities.   

  

HOMELAND SECURITY:  JEREMY HANSEN, CHAIRPERSON 

No report 

 

AWARDS COMMITTEE:  STEPHANIE GARSEA, CHAIRPERSON  

Asked for award nominations. They need to be turned in this month. 

 

GOLF TOURNAMENT:  STEPHANIE GARSEA, CHAIRPERSON  

No additional report – Next Tournament scheduled for April 26, 2019 

 

PUBLIC RELATIONS:  STEPHANIE GARSEA, CHAIRPERSON   

Not present, no report 

 

BOSSES NIGHT:  DAVID FRENZEL, CHAIRPERSON 

Updated membership on Bosses night to be held December 3rd , 2018 at the Groves 

Activity Building, 6:00 pm. Send your RSVP with the number of attendees from 

your organization ASAP. 

 

OIL SPILL:  TOMMY WELLS, CHAIRPERSON  

Tommy reminded about regular inspections of spill boom and equipment. 

 

INCIDENT MANAGEMENT TEAM:  TIM OCNASCHEK, CHAIRPERSON  

Recruiting new team members. Team meeting scheduled for September 26 at the 

Beaumont EOC from 1-5 pm. 

 

ATTENDEES:     
 

  Attached 

https://www.preparingtexas.org/index.aspx
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ADJOURN: 

Tim Ocnaschek called for motion to Adjourn.  A motion was made by Stephanie 

Garsea and seconded by John Owens to adjourn the 827th meeting at 11:06 am.  

Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned.  

 

NEXT MEETING: 

The 829th meeting will be held on October 3, 2018. Foster Safety LLC. will be 

hosting the meeting at the Foster Safety facility located at 1715 West Commerce 

pkwy, Beaumont, Texas 77707, just west of IH10 off Washington Blvd. 

Robert L. Havens 
Secretary/Treasurer SNCA 

 

 

 

Upcoming Meeting Host: 

 

Foster Safety LLC. October 3, 2018 

Groves Police Department November 7, 2018 

E. I. DuPont (Orange) December 5, 2018 
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